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To Members of the EFA 
 
Circular No. 229 
 
Mbabane, 28th March 2025 
 
 

EFA Extraordinary General Assembly 2025 – new EFA Statutes 
 
 
Pursuant to the hosting of the Workshop for the Review of the EFA Statutes in conjunction with 
FIFA on the 24th November 2024 and subsequent inherent administrative work with FIFA on the 
subject of the review, EFA Members are hereby informed and invited to an Extraordinary General 
Assembly for the consideration of the adoption of the new EFA Statutes on the 13th April 2025, 
at a venue and time to be communicated at least a week prior to the scheduled date. 
 
Delegates to the EFA Extraordinary General Assembly 
 
Delegates’ numbers shall be as enshrined in Article 24 (1) a) to e) of the EFA Statutes currently 
in force, i.e. a maximum of six (6) delegates for the Premier League of Eswatini; each of the four 
(4) Regional Football Associations, the Eswatini Referees Association; the Eswatini Football 
Coaches Association; and the Women Football Association. 
 
Members are also expected to observe the dictates of Article 24 (2). 
 
 
Your usual good cooperation is greatly appreciated. 
 

Yours in Football, 

Eswatini Football Association, 

 

 

Frederick Mngomezulu 

Chief Executive Officer 
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